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Question:  

 

The Government has referred the issue of access to psychological treatment under the better 

access program in residential aged care to the MBS review. What advice has the Department 

provided to this review?   

 

 

Answer: 

 

As part of the Australian Government’s Healthier Medicare initiative, the Medicare Benefits 

Schedule (MBS) Review Taskforce is undertaking a review of the entire MBS to ensure it 

reflects current best clinical practice and promotes the provision of health services that 

improve health outcomes. 

 

The Mental Health Services Clinical Committee is anticipated to form part of tranche 5 of 

clinical committees (the Review is currently up to tranche 3). 

 

The Department of Health is currently exploring the issues associated with accessibility to 

psychological therapy services for residents of residential aged care facilities, for future 

consideration by Government. To date, no advice on this issue has been provided to the MBS 

Review Taskforce.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


